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An Ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE vacating a portion of Locust Street right-of-way
adjoining 400 Locust Street",

which was considered and voted upon under Roll Call No. 15- of February 9, 2015;
again presented.
Moved by that the rule requiring that an

ordinance must be considered and voted on for passage at two Council meetings
prior to the meeting at which it is to be finally passed be suspended, that the
ordinance be placed upon its final passage and that the ordinance do now pass.
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VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

February 6, 2015

Des Moines City Council
City of Des Moines
400 Robert D. Ray Drive

Des Moines, |IA 50309

Re: Vacation of Locust Street Right of Way and Permanent Easement for Bus Shelter
Dear Des Moines City Council:

Reference is hereby made to the following proposed ordinance to be considered at
the Des Moines City Council meeting on February 9, 2015 (the "Proposed Ordinance"):

VACATION OF A PORTION OF LOCUST STREET RIGHT-OF-WAY ADJOINING 400
LOCUST STREET AND A PERMANENT EASEMENT WITH THE DES MOINES AREA
REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY FOR PLACEMENT OF A BUS SHELTER ON THE
VACATED CITY RIGHT-OF-WAY

The Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority ("DART") hereby requests that the Des
Moines City Council waive the requirement that, in accordance with the lowa Code,
the Proposed Ordinance be considered and voted on for passage at two City Council
meetings prior to the meeting at which the Proposed Ordinance is to be passed. DART
hereby requests a waiver of such requirement so that the construction and operation
of the bus shelter to be located on the vacated right-of-way, as referenced in the
Proposed Ordinance, can commence as soon as possible.

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions. Thank you.
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